


To finance the expanded program, the proposal included the
sale of revenue bonds for a portion of the improvements and
increasing the two components (the monthly customer service
charge and the monthly volume charge) of the sanitary sewer
user rate. The rate increase was estimated at a total of 24.5
percent for the basic monthly charge and 35.5 percent for the
volume charge in two increments (July 1, 2000 and July 1,
2002). The City has not increased these rates since July 1994.
Attached to the roll call is a chart and table that illustrates this
rate history.

In March 1999, during the budget process for the FY00 budget,
the expanded program was again discussed. Council directed
the City Manager to conduct a study of the rate structure and
determine the optimal rate that would support the expanded
capital program. This study, completed by outside consultants
Black and Veatch, is now complete and a copy is attached to
the roll call. The recommendation from the study is to
implement a revenue increase beginning in July 2000 by
increasing the monthly customer service charge by 15 percent,
and the monthly volume charge by 32 percent. Table 25 from
the report reflects the impact of this increase on typical users. A
separate table shows a comparison of rates in other metro
communities. The proposed rate is projected to be adequate to
fund the proposed 2001-2006 CIP program and sanitary sewer
operation and maintenance through 2006.

A comparison of the previously proposed rate and the
recommended rate is as follows:

Proposed July 1998 Currently proposed

(% increase) * (% increase)

Monthly service charge $4.75/Month (24.5%) $4.40/Month
(15%)

Volume Charge $3.05/1000 gal. (35.5%) $2.97/1000 gal. (32%)

* Volume charge was based upon an increase to $2.85/1000 gal
in July 2000, with a step increase to $3.05/1000 gal in July of
2002.

A number of factors have changed since July 1998, which
result in the proposed increase being smaller than originally
projected. These factors include major items such as savings
realized by improved efficiency at the Wastewater Reclamation
Facility (WRF) and refining the amount of bond funding for the
CIP.
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